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PAFTA MEETING MINUTES 
NOVEMBER 20, 2020 

On-Line Meetings 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING: 

Call to order: 6:34 

 

In attendance:  Karey Krauter, Cindy Ievers, Carol Vesely, Dick Symons, Janis Welsh, Linda Knowles, 
Barbara Fowler, Rita Crawford, Terry Southard, Megan Hundley, and Kamrin MacKnight 

President’s  Report  -  Karey thanked everyone for their help during the year.   

VP’s Report – Barbara had no report;  

Secretary’s Report – Kamrin had no report 

Treasurer’s Report – Cindy indicated that the report went out by email (Kamrin will forward it). 

Award Committee Report – Barbara will send out a reminder to the membership regarding awards to be 
distributed in February.  The usual deadline to submit applications is the end of year.  Barbara will check 
with vendor about timelines, etc.  Receiving applications in January should provide sufficient time.  

Discussion was held regarding the February meeting.  Given the uncertainty about gatherings (even 
outdoors), the decision was made to have the meeting on the “usual” third Friday (as we used to do), 
rather than after the TDX test.  Thus, the meeting will be online, the evening of February 19.   

Discussion was held regarding having the May meeting on a campus (e.g., a TDU setting), rather than a 
Friday evening.  Tentatively, the weekend of May 8 was set as a possible date.  If we can manage it, could 
have small “workshop” with people laying tracks for each other, etc.      

Membership Committee Report – Kamrin indicated that the 1st reading for Christine Hyde will be tonight 
at during the General Membership Meeting (GMM). 

Insurance/Permit Committee – Karey indicated that the county has requested a copy of our COVID 
precautions.  Karey will provide the guidance that is included in our test materials.  Insurance is good 
through the end of 2021. 

Property Committee – Megan indicated that she has all of the new flags from PASA (Peninsula 
Australian Shepherd Association), as well as supplies to make new ones.  We have lots of flags.  
Everything else is fine, but first aid kit may need to be updated. 

Publication Committee – Terry Southard had no report. 

Seminar Committee – Napoleon Tumonong did not provide a report.  Karey indicated that we don’t know 
status of Dr. Dodd’s proposed seminar.  We need to follow up with this matter.  Rita indicated that no 
seminars are being given by AKC.  She offered to hold a virtual seminar, but AKC declined.  Likely there 
will be no seminars until 2022, but hopefully we’ll know more next year. 

Tracking Club Liaison – Karey indicated that various clubs have cancelled tests.  No other report.   
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Website Committee – Megan indicated that the website is in good shape.  Karey, Cindy, and Kamrin need 
to learn how to post, etc.  Megan needs to upload new information.  New platform will be launched by the 
end of the year.  Karey is planning on adding photos to the site. 

Tracking Tests – Topic deferred to the GMM. 

Old Business:  

P&Ps updates – Kamrin to revisit and send out. 

New Business: 

COVID guidelines.  The COVID guidelines used for the November VST test were discussed. 

Certification question – deferred to GMM 

Tracklayer Guidelines – Discussion was held regarding the request from a Washington club to distribute 
the Guidelines to their tracklayers.  Karey will follow up.  Brief discussion was held regarding saving the 
Guidelines as soft copy.  Karey will send digital copies to Kamrin, Rita, and Terry.  Mary Ann Graziano 
and Terry prepared the 2010 version.  Terry indicated that Mary Ann got the original files from Anne 
Hershey.  The files are no longer available.        

Adjourn:  6:30 
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PAFTA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING (GMM) MINUTES 
 

Call to order:  7:05 PM 

In attendance:  Same attendance list as for the Board meeting, plus Christine Hyde. 

President’s Report – Karey thanked everyone for their patience with the current pandemic situation.   

VP’s Report – Barbara had no report. 

Secretary’s Report – Kamrin had no report. 

Treasurer’s Report – Cindy indicated that the insurance was paid in last quarter and that the VST made 
money.  Cindy submitted a VST report and will circulate it.   

Award Committee – Barbara had no report, other than to indicate that everything’s on schedule for award 
distribution in February. 

Membership Committee --- Kamrin provided the 1st reading for Christine Hyde.  Christine introduced 
herself to the group.   

Insurance/Permit Committee – Karey reported that the permit application for 2021 has been submitted.  
The county has requested information about COVID-19 precautions.  Karey will use what we have in our 
premiums, etc.  Karey will send language out for review prior to sending to county for the tracking 
permits in the parks.  Insurance has been renewed.   

Property Committee – Megan indicated that we have lots of flags (Megan has the PASA flags).  Easily 
over 14 sets of flags.  Everything else is fine.   

Publication Committee – Terry had no report.   

Seminar Committee – Napoleon did not provide a report, so Karey will follow up with him on the status 
of the potential seminar by Dr. Dodds.  Probably won’t have any seminars in 2021.  Rita checked with 
AKC about a virtual judges’ seminar and AKC declined.   

Tracking Club Liaison – Karey indicated that various clubs have cancelled tests.  Everyone is hanging in 
there. 

Website Committee – Megan indicated that the website will be updated by the end of 2020.   

Tracking Test Reports: 

VST Report by Cindy (TS).  The conditions were windy and blustery, there were no passes.  Kaye Hall 
stepped in and judged, when Meg Azevedo had to pull out (due to COVID exposure).   

Upcoming tests: 

Megan (TS) for VST in January.  Megan asked for decision about whether to keep the event on the 
calendar or cancel.  Evergreen Valley College (EVC) is “closed,” but Cindy indicated that we have soft 
permission to be on campus.  Cindy also indicated that the campus police are friendly and interested in 
tracking, which has been helpful.  However, we don’t have permission to have a bathroom open or place a 
porta-potty on campus.  There is a possibility that we may have a bathroom at West Valley College 
(WVC).  But, only have room for 2 tracks at WVC.  Discussion was held about cancelling test.  In view 
of the numerous issues related to the pandemic and shutdown, no restrooms, “soft” permission, etc., the 
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decision was taken to cancel test.  Brief discussion was held about trying for the old April date, but no 
decision was made to give it a try.  Megan will let AKC and Anne Hershey know that we will cancel the 
January test.   

February TDX – Tanis Witherspoon has withdrawn from judging, so we need a 2nd judge.  Kamrin 
volunteered to judge.   

March TD/TDX – Rita indicated that she won’t be in the Bay Area for a while, so she won’t be able to 
judge until then.  She is withdrawing from judging until things are more settled.  So, we need a 2nd judge.  
Stuart Lease may be willing to come and has a camper van or can stay with Cindy.  Cheryl Bavister was 
discussed as option for a TD judge.  Linda indicated that Cheryl could stay with her.  Brief discussion was 
held about making it a TD test.  Decision was made to continue with the combined TD/TDX test.  Stuart 
Lease will be asked first.  If he declines, other options include Meg Azevedo, Bob Rollins, and Sally 
Nesbitt. 

Karey indicated that the permit process is just starting.  We don’t know status of whether or not we 
receive a permit.  We will then need to see what other restrictions are in place.  Decision was made to 
wait and see how things develop regarding shutdowns, etc.   

VST in December – we need the complete lineup (judges, TS, CTL, etc.)  Decision was taken to wait 
until the next meeting to address the test. 

TDX (2/28/21)  TS: Kathy McIntyre; CTL: Cindy Ievers; Judges: Jan Wesen, Kamrin MacKnight 

TD/TDX (3/14/21)   TS:  Karey Krauter; CTL: Cindy Ievers; Judges:  Kamrin MacKnight, ?? 

VST (12/5/21)  TS:  ???; CTL: ???; Judges: ????? 

 

Old Business:  

Audit committee report was provided to the membership.   
 

The hardship dues topic was discussed.  A suggestion was made to ask for donations from club members 
to support other members’ dues payment.  Brief discussion about how to handle situation, including 
potentially establishing a committee to address it.  In view of the fact that PAFTA has sufficient funds in 
the bank, a proposal was made to waive membership fees for 2021, as well as initiation/dues for 
Christine.  The motion passed.  Kamrin will send an email out to the membership regarding waiver of 
dues.  

Proposed updates to bylaws, etc.  – Kamrin will revisit and recirculate. 

Judges Seminar – Rita indicated that the AKC is not giving seminars and it is not likely that one will 
occur in 2021., 

Guidelines for Tracklayers – Karey will send out copies to the Washington club, per their request. 

Certification requests – Cindy indicated that various people have asked her about getting certified and that 
they’re willing to come down to the area.  Discussion was held about having a certification day or some 
other event.  For now, given the situation, the decision was taken to refer them to Anita Aborn and Bob 
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Rollins.  Dick indicated that he is willing to help certify, if needed.  Kamrin also indicated that she’s 
willing to help.     

COVID-19 Guidelines --  Karey will send out language to the membership.  Each TS should have 
waivers/guidelines at test during the pandemic.  The suggestion was made to be sure that everyone at tests 
has signed off on the guidelines/requirements. 

 
Meetings – The February meeting was discussed.  Decision was taken to have the meeting on the 19th 
(the usual third Friday), rather than at test.  Karey will look at having the May meeting as a weekend 
training session on a local campus (on May 8). 

Adjourn:  8:10 PM 

Brags to follow.   

 

Next Meetings: 

 

February 19 (Friday): Probably teleconference, otherwise Karey’s house. 

May 21 (Friday): Probably teleconference, otherwise Karey’s house. 

August 20 (Friday): Probably teleconference, otherwise Karey’s house. 

November 19 (Friday): Probably teleconference, otherwise Karey’s house. 


